

EMAIL info@peacejam.org PHONE (303) 455-2099 FAX (303) 455-3921 ADDRESS 11200 Ralston Road, Arvada, CO 80004

Members

The Dalai Lama Betty Williams Rigoberta Menchú Tum Oscar Arias Desmond Tutu Aung San Suu Kyi Máiread Corrigan Maguire Adolfo Pérez Esquivel José Ramos-Horta Jody Williams Sir Joseph Rotblat (Emeritus)

Board of Representatives

Lobsang Nyandak Zayul Monica Willard Aury Cuxe Katherine Stanley Obando Naomi Tutu Michele Bohana Máiread Corrigan Maguire Ana Juanche Molina Claudia Abate Liz Bernstein Ali Moiin Sally Milne Anya Lewis

Chair of the Board

Ivan Suvaniieff*

*Co-Founders

Shirin Ebadi Leymah Gbowee

Claudia Abate President

Executive Director Dawn Engle*















President Barack Obama The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW Washington, DC 20500-0004

Re: 2016 United Nations International Day of Peace, Request to Recognize Dear Mr. President.

Throughout your Presidency, you have honored your promise to listen to and dialogue with all world leaders, including those with different governing structures and ideological backgrounds. Your commitment to opening relations with Cuba and working with Iran to eliminate their nuclear program illustrates your courageous vision for a world where diplomacy has a seat at the table of peace.

As a Nobel Peace Prize recipient, we humbly request that you enhance your Nobel legacy, becoming the first President of the United States to officially recognize the United Nations International Day of Peace celebrated annually on September 21st.

You will be interested in knowing that on September 21 2015, one billion people across the world celebrated the United Nations International Day of Peace! The people have spoken but governments have not responded.

Since its inception in 1981, no President, Democratic or Republican, has officially recognized the United Nations International Day of Peace. This is your opportunity to inspire the American people to celebrate the idea that peace can be more than a universal hope. This single day is meant to be a seed that can be planted within all hearts, citizens of the United States and global citizens alike, to nurture this most basic of human rights.

Please join these many organizations and individuals that are working everyday to build the infrastructures and pathways to peace. Our collaboration is an important effort to help lay the groundwork for achieving peace in our lifetimes.

Mr. President, this is a historic opportunity. Please recognize the International Day of Peace. Unite your legacies as Nobel Laureate with that of a visionary President of United States of America to again make history.

We thank you for your lifetime of service to the American people.

Most Respectfully,

Global Call to Action